CALIFORNIA ASSOCIATION OF COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

REGISTRARS AND ADMISSIONS OFFICERS

MINUTES OF ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING

May 3, 2000 – Harrah’s Lake Tahoe Hotel

Twenty-third Annual Conference

President John Mullen called the meeting to order at 9:20 a.m.  He relayed greetings to the membership from Carrie Bennett who found it necessary earlier in the year to relinquish her duties as President due to complications from injuries received in a car accident approximately three years ago.  

The pending June retirement of Treasurer Carlene Gibson was announced by President Mullen.  In accordance with the constitution, the Board has appointed Kathie Westerfield as her successor who will fulfill the final two years of Carlene’s term as Treasurer.

Gerry Fisher, Past Past President and Chair of the Nominations Committee, announced the selection of Kathleen Kyne, DeAnza College, as nominee for the position of Vice-President for 2000-01.  He explained that the past six presidents serve on the Nominations Committee and attempt to select two candidates.  This year, only one candidate is nominated as a significant number of colleges are converting to new computer systems and members find it impossible to assume additional responsibilities.  No nominations from the floor were made.   Ballots were distributed and collected.  

President Mullen introduced and acknowledged Nancy Zebergs from College of San Mateo who produced the CACCRAO Membership Directory.  He also encouraged members to join the California Community College Admissions Listserv and expressed the goal of having at least one listserv member from each college.

Kathy Kyne and Kathie Westerfield drew names and announced winners of a few of the door prizes.

The following retirements were announced and plaques awarded to those present:




Carrie Bennett

Irvine Valley College


Nancy Corlett

Palomar College


Kathy Dellabalma
College of the Redwoods


Carlene Gibson
Fullerton College


Lynn Hanks

Mt. San Antonio College


Jimmy Mraule

American River College


Bill Robinson

El Camino College


Betty Rogers

Merced College

Distinguished Service Citations were presented to the following 1999-2000 officers:


President-Elect 


Linda Harris, Evergreen Valley College


Vice President



Margaret Ramey, Antelope Valley College

Treasurer



Carlene Gibson, Fullerton College


Secretary



Kathie Westerfield, College of the Desert


Legislative Liaison


Don Mast, College of the Sequoias


Regions 1 & 2 Representative

Carla Epting-Davis, Sierra College



Regions 3 & 4 Representative

Kathleen Kyne, DeAnza College


Regions 5 & 6 Representative

Deborah Rio, College of the Canyons


Regions 7 & 8 Representative

William Robinson, El Camino College


Regions 9 & 10 Representative
Stephanie Murguia, Riverside Community College

Past President Stuart Wilcox presented the Robert Brown Distinguished Service Award to Lynn Hanks, Director of Admissions and Records at Mt. San Antonio College.

Linda Harris, 1999-00 President-Elect, presented an engraved plaque to outgoing President John Mullen and expressed the organization’s appreciation of his work that has gone beyond the call of duty.  John has served on the Executive Board for the past five years, the last two as President. 

John Mullen “passed the gavel” to Linda Harris to officially begin her tenure as 2000-01 President.  

Gerry Fisher reported that the counting of election ballots was completed and announced the election of Kathleen (Kathy) Kyne as Vice President.  With this election Margaret Ramey  advances into the position of President-Elect 2000-01.  

Members selected by the regions to serve as Regional Representatives on the 2000-01 Executive Board were announced and introduced:


Regions 1 and 2
Cassandra Ryan, Shasta College



Regions 3 and 4
Judy Young, Chabot College


Regions 5 and 6
Judy Pope, Porterville College



Regions 7 and 8
Roger Schultz, Long Beach City College


Regions 9 and 10
Jesse Gates, Grossmont College


Carlene Gibson introduced and presented Beverly Johnson and Freyja Pereira from Santa Rosa Junior College with a gift of appreciation for having organized, managed, and performed all the  registration responsibilities for this conference.    

Gerry Fisher reported that 95 of 107 California community colleges responded to the CACCRAO annual survey.  Printed copies of the survey results were distributed and Gerry announced they also will be posted as a PDF document on the CACCRAO Web site at www.caccrao.org.

Carlene Gibson presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Written copies were provided for all participants in their conference notebooks.  Her goal when she assumed the duties of Treasurer four years ago was to have $20,000 in the bank on August 1 for the organization to begin its activities for the next year.  That goal will be reached when the accounting for this conference has been completed.  The balance as of April 26, 2000 was $25,363.98.  Some additional deposits from the regional staff development workshops are outstanding and some expenses for this conference are to be paid.

Gerry Fisher conducted the annual Question and Answer (Q and A) session.  He queried the participants for answers to questions submitted throughout the conference.  One person responded on behalf of each institution present.  Approximately 20 questions, many with subparts were asked.  The results will be posted on the Web site.

It was announced that the 2001 conference will be held in Palm Springs.  

Names were drawn for the remaining door prizes and the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kathie Westerfield

1999-00 Secretary
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